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Dates for the Diary t 

 
AUGUST SEPTEMBER 

26 August Daffodil Day (SRC) 5-16 September Parent Teacher Interviews 

29 August Spelling Bee Regional Finals 8 September R U OK? DAY 

29 Aug-2 Sept SASS Staff Appreciation Week 12 September K-6 Assembly via Zoom, 2:30pm 

  16-17 September CPS Art Exhibition 

  23 September Last Day of Term 3 

 

 

The Facta 

Deeds Not Words Facta  
Non Verba 

Term 3 – Week 6 (26th August 2022) 

 
 

Concord Public School – 66 Burwood Road, Concord NSW 2137 
Tele:  (02) 9744 8427 or (02) 9744 8452 – Email: concord-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au                           

 
 



 

Principal’Award Principal’s Awards / ntDear  

Dear Parents and Carers, 

What a busy, but exciting 2 weeks we have had. As you are all aware, three of our PSSA teams made it to the 
finals and we could not be prouder of them. With one win and two runners up, our students represented our 
school with excellent sportsmanship, proving to us all that it is about participating and giving your best. 

Well done to our Junior Netball A team and our Junior and Senior soccer teams. You are all champions! 

SASS Recognition Week 

Next week we will be celebrating all our wonderful School Administrative and Support Staff (SASS) as part of 
SASS Recognition Week. Our SASS are valued members who have important roles in our school community. 
They are often the first people you see when you enter a school and are essential to maintaining positive 
relationships with students, parents and the community. 

Thank you, SASS staff!  

Our amazing SASS are: Mrs Posavac (School Administration Manager), Mrs McKay (School Administration Officer), 

Mrs Malizis (School Administration Officer), Mrs Sivva (School Learning Support Officer), Ms Nina (School Learning 

Support Officer), Ms Gaya (School Learning Support Officer), Ms Katerina (School Learning Support Officer), Mr 

Crump (General Assistant). 

 

Book Week 

This week we celebrated Book Week with guest authors Miriam Latifi and our very own Mr Greg McLaren. 
Our students learnt about how authors are inspired and their journey of becoming an author, as well as 
the process of how a book is published. Ms Latifi shared with students her story, her culture and customs. 
Mr McLaren shared his favourite poems and what inspires him to write. Thank you, Ms Latifi and Mr 
McLaren. 

It was exciting to see our students come dressed as someone they aspire to dream to be when they grow 
up’, for our parade! With this year’s theme, ‘Dreaming with eyes open’… it was lovely to see our 
community come and support their child/children. Thank you! 

Maintenance Update on Gardiya Building 

Unfortunately, due to the recent weather conditions and additional maintenance required on the 
building, the completion of all works has been delayed. We are hoping that the work will be completed 
within the next 2 weeks. 

Principal’s Message 



 

 

 

P&C Update 

Thank you to the many parents, carers and grandparents who have already put their hand up to volunteer 
for the Art Exhibition. As we meet and greet many of you each day, we are overwhelmed by the support 
and the positivity amongst our community for this event. What a wonderful way to reunite as a school 
community after the many months of restrictions and lockdowns to celebrate our children’s work. 

For many of our parents/carers who are new to our school or may not be aware, our current P&C is a very 
small group of parents who are in “interim-mode” after the last AGM (2 years ago) did not receive enough 
members to form a new group. Instead of closing the P&C entirely, 3 members decided it was in the best 
interest of the school community to remain in “interim-mode” until another AGM was called. Then COVID-
19 hit, which further impacted the P&C and its operations. The small group ensures the continuing 
essential operations of the canteen and uniform shop as well as P&C entity. 

An AGM will be called by the current P&C members shortly after the Art Exhibition. For those of you who are 

interested in joining the P&C and/or assisting in future events, look out for their booth at the Art Exhibition. 

Zone Athletics Carnival 

Last week, Concord Public School had 47 students attend the Zone Athletics Carnival at Sydney Olympic 
Park. What a wonderful representation for Concord Public School. 

From this group, 8 students have now made it through to the combined Sydney East Zone Carnival. What 
an achievement! 

These students are: 

Chris Y. 12 years 100m, Senior 200m and Senior Relay 

Eilam O. Seniors 800m and Senior Relay 

Giuliano F. 11 years 100m, 200m and Senior Relay 

Jagger C. 11 years 800m 

Siddharth P. 11 years Discuss 

Lachlan M. Senior Relay 

Cartia B. 8 years 100m 

Aaishah O. 11 years Long Jump 

Congratulations to all our students, and the very best of luck to our 8 students now attending the next level 
of competition. 

Thank you for your continued and ongoing support. 

Mina Coco 
Assistant Principal 
Concord Public School 

  Principal’s Message, continued 
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  Term 3 Assembly Dates 

 

Principal’s Awards / Pennant Process 

 
The Assembly date for Term 3 - 2022 is now scheduled for: 

 
Week 9 – Monday, 12 September at 2:30pm via Zoom 

 
Links to each event will be sent out before the date. 

 

 
 

 

Three Class Awards = 1 Principal’s Award 

Three Principal’s Awards = 1 Principal’s Pennant 

Note:  Class Awards and/or Principal’s Awards must be handed to the front 

office 2 days prior to the date of Assembly 
 



 

 
 
 

nnant  
Kindergarten Enrolments, 2023 

We are currently taking enrolments for our kindergarten classes next year – 2023. 

If you or someone you know would like more information about our school or have a child ready 
to commence Kindergarten in 2023, please contact the school on: 

Phone:  9744-8427 or 9744-8452 

Email: concord-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

We are looking forward to welcoming new children and families to our school. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2023 Kindergarten Enrolments 

mailto:concord-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au


 

Etitio2023 n 
 

5M have completed their long look into imaginative texts by creating their own narratives (see ‘Drip, Drip, 

Drip’ by Jasmine Taylor). We have begun our investigations into informative texts by, first, creating some 

unique and hugely creative presentations on animals. We have seen plays, posters, PowerPoints, 

speeches all demonstrating great effort and insight into engaging aspects – from descriptive comparisons, 

find-a-Fer-de-Lance-snake activities, use of effects and transitions and the use of humour to provide some 

great factual information about different animals from around the world. Very impressed with the effort 

and creativity 5M. Keep it coming!       

 

 

Class Item – 5M 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Drip, Drip, Drip! 

Have you ever woken up to your room knee length in water? Or have you ever heard rain so hard 

you can`t even hear the TV? Well, all this happened to the sleepy town in Victoria where I live. My 

small town, Swan River, is home to just under 100 people with a few creaky old buildings like the 

run-down bakery where I get finger buns, and the bright blue post office where my mum buys 

kangaroo stamps. Oh, by the way I`m Leo Turnip and this is my story. 

The rain was pouring down in sheets, pounding the small, blue cottage where me and my parents 

live. I yawned and stretched my arms as I slowly woke up. I jumped out of and felt something wet 

up to my knees. 

“Why am I wet? Hang on my rooms flooded!!” I shouted before I ran to my parents’ tiny room. 

“Mum! Dad! Wake up! The house is flooded!” I shouted as I began jumping on their green bed. 

“Huh, what is it, Leo?” mum mumbled. 

“Yeah, go back to bed!” dad muttered. 

“No, it`s true, look! “ I cried. 

My parents slowly looked up and got out of bed frozen in shock. 

“Oh my god, Joe! Leo grab some buckets now!” My mum, Matilda, screamed. 

“Aye, aye Matilda!” dad shouted. My dad, Joe, and I sprinted down the hall to the laundry and 

grabbed some old gardening buckets and gloves, then started working. 

A few minutes later, mum appeared with some attractive ham sandwiches or ‘fuel’, as she called it. 

“Go, go, go boys! By the look of it this rain is going to last a while!” mum shouted over the pounding 

rain. 

We kept going all the way until noon, with snack breaks and lots of encouragement from mum. 

Finally, the rain started to get lighter and eventually turned into a light drizzle. But there was still 

water everywhere! Mum decided to join us in shoving water out the door until it stopped raining 

altogether. 

“Yippee! The rain has finally stopped!” I shouted  

“Come on! Keep working Leo,” said dad. About 20 minutes later the water was ankle deep, then 

foot deep and then it was all gone. All of it. 

“Oh my God! It’s gone!” I cheered. 

“But look at all the mess! Everything is wet!” despaired mum. 

The end. 

By Jasmine T – 5M 

 

Class Item – 5M by Jasmine T  



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

100m 

BOYS GIRLS 

8 Years 8 Years 

1ST Sampson C 1ST Cartia B 

2ND Adrian J 2ND Abigail T 

3RD NM 3RD Beth A 

4TH Osman H 4TH Daniella G 

 

9 Years 9 Years 

1ST Joshua P 1ST Ivy M 

2ND Alejandro B 2ND Aoibheann P 

3RD Jackson M 3RD Caitlyn N 

4TH Tau D 4TH Melissa X 

 

10 Years 10 Years 

1ST Zackery R 1ST Sarcha M 

2ND Marcus D 2ND Andie B 

3RD Daniel T 3RD Gemma W 

4TH Jagger C 4TH Haylee B 

 

11 Years 11 Years 

1ST Giuliano F 1ST Aaishah O 

2ND AT 2ND Melody J 

3RD Tom H 3RD Audrey C 

4TH Daniel J 4TH Lulu M 

 

12 Years 12 Years 

1ST Chris Y 1ST Sage M 

2ND Eilam O 2ND Katrina L 

3RD Lachlan M 3RD Hannah K 

4TH Jihoon B 4TH Olivia R 

 

200m 

BOYS GIRLS 

Junior (8,9 & 10 Yrs) Junior (8,9 & 10 Yrs) 

1ST Josh P 1ST Ivy M 

2ND Alejandro B 2ND Sarcha M 

3RD Marcus D 3RD Gemma W 

4TH Jagger C 4TH Cartia B 

 

11 Years 11 Years 

1ST Giuliano F 1ST Aaishah O 

2ND AT 2ND Melody J 

3RD Tom H 3RD Audrey C 

4TH Carter B 4TH Naomi T 

 

Athletics Carnival 2022 Results 



 

 
 

12/13 Years 12/13 Years 

1ST Chris Y 1ST Sage M 

2ND Eilam O 2ND Katrina L 

3RD Lachlan M 3RD Grace N 

4TH Jihoon B 4TH Hannah K 

 

800m 

BOYS GIRLS 

Junior (8,9 & 10 Yrs) Junior (8,9 & 10 Yrs) 

1ST Jagger C 1ST Sarcha M 

2ND Joshua P 2ND Abigail T 

3RD Alejandro B 3RD JT 

4TH Charlie W 4TH Aoibheann P 

 

11 Years 11 Years 

1ST Giuliano F 1ST Jasmine T 

2ND Manuel T 2ND Naomi T 

3RD AT 3RD Audrey C 

4TH Kai H-P 4TH Ryo S 

 

12/13 Years 12/13 Years 

1ST Eilam O 1ST Sage M 

2ND Chris Y 2ND Katrina L 

3RD Lachlan M 3RD Hannah K 

4TH Jihoon B 4TH Olivia R 

 

LONG JUMP 

BOYS GIRLS 

Junior (8,9 & 10 Yrs) Junior (8,9 & 10 Yrs) 

1ST Josh P 1ST Cartia B 

2ND Zackery R 2ND Abigail T 

3RD Marcus D 3RD Sarcha M 

4TH Charlie W 4TH Henley T 

 

11 Years 11 Years 

1ST Carter B 1ST Naomi T 

2ND Giuliano F 2ND Aaishah O 

3RD AT 3RD Kiera Y 

4TH Tom H 4TH Audrey C 

 

12/13 Years 12/13 Years 

1ST Chris Y 1ST Sage M 

2ND Lachlan M 2ND Katrina L 

3RD Jihoon B 3RD Grace N 

4TH 4TH Olivia R 

 

 

 

 



 

SHOT PUT 

BOYS GIRLS 

Junior (8,9 & 10 Yrs) Junior (8,9 & 10 Yrs) 

1ST Bronson R 1ST Jessica L 

2ND Jagger C 2ND HB 

3RD Charlie W 3RD Cartia B 

4TH Ben S-S 4TH Sophia P 

 
 

11 Years 11 Years 

1ST Sid P 1ST Elliana M 

2ND Michael B 2ND Ryo S 

3RD Levi L 3RD Lily K 

4TH Carter B 4TH Minh H 

 

12/13 Years 12/13 Years 

1ST Jihoon B 1ST Grace N 

2ND Chris Y 2ND Sage M 

3RD Joonsu S 3RD Sofia C 

4TH Lachlan M 4TH Katrina L 

 

DISCUS 

BOYS GIRLS 

Junior (8,9 & 10 Yrs) Junior (8,9 & 10 Yrs) 

1ST Charlie W 1ST Sarcha M 

2ND Tau D 2ND Aoibheann P 

3RD Zackery R 3RD HB 

4TH Zayvier B 4TH Gemma W / Sophia P 

 

11 Years 11 Years 

1ST Sid P 1ST Elliana M 

2ND Michael B 2ND Kiera Y 

3RD Giuliano F 3RD Ryo S 

4TH Kai H-P 4TH Pranusha A 

 

12/13 Years 12/13 Years 

1ST Chris Y 1ST Sage M 

2ND Jihoon B 2ND Grace N 

3RD Eilam O 3RD Sofia C 

4TH Lachlan M 4TH Katrina L 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

Congratulations to all students who recently participated in the Western Suburbs PSSA Zone Carnival 

at the Sydney Olympic Park Athletics Centre. The opportunity to represent the school and compete 

against participants from eleven other schools is a well-earned and an exciting experience.  

We wish the following students all the best at the next level of competition at the Sydney East PSSA 

Athletics Championships. 

 

Name 
 

Events 

Giuliano F 11 Yrs 100m, 11 Yrs 200m 

Chris Y 12 Yrs 100m, SR 200m 

Jagger C JR 800m 

Eilam O SR 800m 

Sid P 11 Yrs Discus 

Cartia B 8 Yrs 100m 

Aaishah O 11 Yrs Long Jump 

Chris Y, Giuliano F, Lachlan M, Eilam O SR BOYS 4x100m RELAY 

 

 

 

WSPSSA Zone Athletics Carnival 2022 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

Close contacts 

Staff and students who are identified as close contacts are allowed to attend school, providing they 
follow certain guidelines. 

Staff and students cannot attend schools for specific purposes (SSPs) or support units as a close 
contact and will be supported to work or learn from home. 

Close contacts attending school (including residential settings such as boarding schools) will need 
to adhere to the following in addition to the NSW Health Guidelines:  

• They must notify the school and/or early childhood education (ECE) service provider 
(including their outside of school hours care provider) if they are intending to attend school 
as a close contact  

• They should conduct a daily rapid antigen test (RAT) and return a negative result each 
morning before attending school for 5 school days. 

• They (if in a secondary school setting) must wear a mask indoors except when eating or 
exercising. Primary school students are recommended to wear a mask indoors (except when 
eating or exercising). 

• No student or staff member identified as a close contact will be permitted to participate in 
overnight excursions, including school camps. 

• Any visitor to a school site who is a close contact is required to advise the school that they 
are a close contact before they come on site. These visitors should conduct a daily RAT and 
return a negative result before attending. They must also wear a mask indoors at all times. 
Schools should consider if the visit can be conducted virtually. 

 
If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate in contacting the school. 
 
Kind Regards, 
Concord Public School 
 

Mask wearing is strongly encouraged at school 

NSW Health are unwavering in their message that masks are an effective way of minimising the 
transmission of respiratory viruses and infections, and protecting our community, especially those 
who are at higher risk of severe illness from COVID-19 and flu.   

As case numbers within the community continue to rise, this is a reminder that mask wearing is 
strongly encouraged for students, staff and visitors, particularly indoors, and that now is not the 
time to become complacent. 

Masks continue to be required for workers who support our students who are at greater risk of 
serious illness should they contract COVID-19, whether they be in schools for specific purpose 
(SSPs), support units or mainstream classrooms.  

Refer to NSW Health’s Mask wearing pageExternal link for further information. You can also go to 
the NSW Department of Education’s Advice for families for full details of the COVID-smart settings 
currently in place at our school.  

https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/stay-safe/guidance-on-wearing-face-masks
https://education.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/advice-for-families


 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 

 



 

 

 



 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 

NO PARKING 
Signs like these are displayed within your school zone. Make sure you read the signs carefully 

before you move away from your vehicle as some ‘No Parking’ signs may have time restrictions 

associated with them. Council Rangers and NSW Police actively patrol school zones, especially 

during drop-off and pick-up time periods. Make the right choice and keep our students safe. 

 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

Payment 

When making a payment online you can pay up to 3 DAYS before the due date of the payment. This is 

due to online transactions taking 48 hours to process. 

Other payment methods such as cash or cheque can also be sent to the front office and placed in the 

blue box labelled “School Post”. 

Please note that we do not accept online payment for uniform or canteen orders. Please see the 

uniform or canteen order form for payment details. 

Permission Notes 

If you have more than one child we need to have a note for each child, not all on one note please. 

Change of Contact/Address details 

Please inform the office immediately if you have changed your contact or address details, so we can 

contact you in case of an emergency. 

Bicycle and Scooter Guidelines 

If you give permission for your child to ride a bicycle or scooter to and/or from school and store it on 

the school grounds, please carefully read and sign the ‘Bicycle and Scooter Guidelines’ document 

(obtained from the Front Office). These signed forms are to be returned to the office. Once we have 

received the signed documentation, the school will record that your child has permission from you to 

ride to school. Please see the office for details. 

 

 

 

 

  

Message from the Office 



 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Are you aware that we are on Twitter? 
Follow us and see what is happening at Concord Public School 

 

 Concord Public School 
66 Burwood Road, Concord NSW 2137 

Email:  concord-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
Website:  www.concord-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Ph:  02 9744 8427 
 

 

Concord Public School on Twitter 

http://www.concord-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/

